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MEMORANDUM 

To:  Mayor and City Council 

From: Andy Quittner, City Attorney 

Date:  May 10, 2017 

Subject: Resolution approving letter of engagement with Frank Garza  

  and Gaines Griffin 

Frank Garza and Gaines Griffin have reviewed all of the pleadings that have been filed in 

the lawsuit initiated by Bob Grafe, including the attempt by Kingsbury to join the 

lawsuit.  They agree with the City’s current position in the suit (and the pleadings filed 

to date). 

They are willing to assist the City in prosecuting this lawsuit and moving it to a quick 

resolution.   


